CAMP HANCOCK

Augusta, Ga.

February 28th, 1918.

Dear Mother;

Received a nice letter fromyou lastnight.

Indeed I will thank Mr. and Mrs. Rittenhouse for the book.

It was very kind of them. I believe I did tell you of Aunt Helen's gift and I sent her a very nice letter. Please give Edna my regards and congratulations. If I run across Walter Kuns I will let you know I went into the St. Paul's Episcopal Church in answer to a letter from Mrs. Lehan on Sunday night.

The fudge was fine and Mrs. Walley certainly can make it. I was disappointed because I had thought perhaps you had made it.

The book you spoke about did come out, published of the old first regiment. I did not like it at all so did not take it. I do not believe you would of wanted it.

Our division expects soon to move north to make way for the second draft who are going to take this camp. They are going to send us to England, to train for three months.

To-day is unbearably hot. If this keeps up I hope we will move north. In about three weeks from now I am going to send my trunk home. with all my extra stuff. Goodbye, with love,

Howard.

Please give letter to Bill.